GULICH TOWNSHIP
525 WALNUT STREET
PO BOX 305
SMITHMILL, PA 16680-0305
PHONE 814-378-5413 & FAX 814-497-4324

ALEX E. SOLAN - CHAIRMAN					                          KEVIN D. PHILLIPS - SUPERVISOR
THOMAS STINE - SUPERVISOR			                               ANDREW M. POPYACK - SECRETARY/TREASURER
__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________


The November 2, 2023 meeting of the Gulich Township Board of Supervisors was called to order by Chairman Alex Solan at 4:00 p.m. in the Gulich Township Municipal Building.  Members present were Alex Solan, Thomas Stine, Kevin Phillips and Secretary Andrew Popyack.

Minutes of the October board meeting were read.  On a motion by Kevin Phillips, seconded by Thomas Stine to approve.  All were in favor, motion carried.

The Treasurer’s report was presented for the month of October.  On a motion by Kevin Phillips seconded by Thomas Stine to approve.  All were in favor, motion carried.

Monthly bills and payrolls for October were presented for approval.  On a motion by Kevin Phillips, seconded by Thomas Stine to approve.  All were in favor, motion carried.

Correspondence was previously distributed.  Citizens in attendance was Garry Davidsen.

Under old business, secretary noted that the fire relief check was sent to Ramey Fire Company. 

Under new business, the supervisors on a motion by Kevin Phillips and seconded by Thomas Stine to approve a tentative 2024 Budget for Gulich Township. All were in favor, motion carried. The 2024 budget is scheduled to be adopted at the December 7, 2023 meeting.  .  The supervisors on a motion by Kevin Phillips and seconded by Thomas Stine to approve the secretaries bond same as prior year.  All were in favor, motion carried.  On a motion by Kevin Phillips and seconded by Thomas Stine to approve the subdivision of Brandon Maceno property.  All were in favor, motion carried.  On a motion by Kevin Phillips and seconded by Thomas Stine to give the Home Nursing Agency a $250.00 donation.  All were in favor, motion carried.

During the hearing of citizens, no comments were made.

There being no further business, on a motion by Thomas Stine, and seconded by Kevin Phillips to adjourn.  All were in favor, motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 4:07p.m.

The December monthly meeting will be held December 7, 2023, at 4:00 p.m. in the Gulich Township Municipal Building, Smithmill, PA.

							Respectfully submitted,
[bookmark: _GoBack]							Andrew M.  Popyack
							 Secretary/Treasurer

							





